
SHAC Meeting minutes from February 12, 2025 
 
Present:
Beth Aycock 
Ashley Hinze, RN 
Lisa Nix 
Julia Serna                           

Rolando DeLuna  
Katie Mullins 
Michael Novotny 
Gary McHone   

 
 
 Meeting was called to order at 4:30PM  
 
Agenda:  
 
1. Introductions 
 
  
2. Campus Updates 

 Chief McHone discussed upcoming Stop the Bleed training that will be offered to 
students in 7th-12th grades on campus during health classes. The training is the result 
of a partnership between SISD and Scott and White.  
 

3. Employee and student absence rates 

 Campus Administrators shared their observations regarding student and employee 
attendance rates during flu and virus season. The principals agree that absences are 
still higher than normal but appear to be rebounding slightly. The elementary school 
is including health and hygiene tips in their newsletter in order to encourage healthy 
practices and slow the spread of flu and colds.  

 
4. Flu shot clinic 

 The committee discussed the possibility of holding a flu shot clinic for staff and/or 
students. Dr. Aycock agreed to reach out to local medical professionals to get their 
opinion on whether or not the timing was right for a clinic this year or if it would be 
better to wait for 2025-2026. She is also going to survey the staff regarding their 
interest in getting flu shots at school.  

 
 

5. The next meeting is May 15, 2025. Potential topics were addressed including revisiting the 
results of the shot survey as well as discussing ongoing staff and student training. Members 
are encouraged to send suggested agenda items to beth.aycock@saladoisd.org or 
Julia.serna@saladoisd.org. 

 
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:49 pm 
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